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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Welcome back to the 2015 school year.  
 

I hope that you all managed to find some time to relax and enjoy the vacation period. A very special welcome to 
the many new students and families who commenced their association with Greythorn last week. Along with nine-
ty–three Prep students, we also welcomed twenty-eight students at other year levels. 
 

It has been an excellent start to the year! Teaching, administrative and support staff officially commenced last 
Wednesday providing the opportunity for them to participate in Professional Learning and Planning sessions. 
Classes commenced on Friday, when we welcomed 583 students! The ease to which all students have slipped 
into school mode is indicative of the preparation carried out by our staff and parents. Many thanks for your sup-
port.  
 

The playground area is proving to be a very popular spot as many students enjoy the fresh new surface and take 
the opportunity to meet our Preps. For the next few days we will restrict numbers in that area to ensure that it is 
not so overwhelming or too crowded that it spoils the enjoyment. 
 

At our first assembly for the year on Monday we had the opportunity to re-introduce our School Captains for 2015 
– Sofia and Jack. I am sure their leadership as School Captains will be a fine example for all other students. Sofia 
and Jack also gave a special welcome to all new students who have joined us at Greythorn this year.   
 

We regard all Year Six students as leaders in the school and on Monday presented them with their ‘Greythorn 
badge’, signifying the important role they play. In the coming days all Year Six students will be focussing on as-
pects of leadership as they prepare to deliver their speeches to their peers and ‘House members’. Further badge 
presentations and student leadership positions will be announced in the next couple of weeks. 
 

Along with our new students, we also welcomed some new staff members. Welcome to Juliette Browne (Prep J), 
Matthew Baker (2B), Jade Cooper (1C), Melissa Darby (3MD), Aude Joyce (French) and Sana Ellerbeck 
(Integration). We are delighted to have these staff members join us at Greythorn.  
 

Over the next few weeks I encourage you to take the opportunity to ‘catch up’ with your child’s teacher. Formal 
parent/teacher ‘getting to know you’ interviews, where you can provide information to the teacher about your child 
will be conducted later in February. Specialist teachers will also be available at this time should you need to in-
form them of any specific concerns regarding your child. More information about these interviews will be provided 
shortly, including details of the online booking process. The class teacher is the first point of contact should you 
have any issues or anything you need to discuss relating to your child’s schooling. Team Leaders are also availa-
ble to assist where necessary. Team Leaders who have this responsibility for 2015 are as follows: Prep/
Foundation – Vicky Poulton; Junior School (Year One and Two) – Kim Adam; Middle School (Year Three and 
Four) – Liz Miller; Senior School (Year Five and Six) – Ken Darby; Specialist Team Leader – Elizabeth Turley; 
Integration Team Leader – Denise Hartigan. 
 

 

 



We are always trying to improve our ability to communicate with all sectors of our school community. Our website 
remains a major communication vehicle and is monitored daily to include current events, reports and documenta-
tion that is useful for parents. Our weekly Newsletter also provides a wealth of information and reports on school 
happenings. It is vital that parents read the Newsletter and regularly check the website.  
 

Good luck to those students who will participate in our school swimming trials next Wednesday 11
th
 February. 

These trials provide the opportunity to select our swimming squad to represent Greythorn at the District Swimming 
Carnival on Monday 16

th
 February. 

 

 

 

 

Admin Matters 

Included with this newsletter is the list of documents that were sent home last week, including the Parent Educa-
tion Account.  If you have not received any of the forms listed, please contact the office.   
 

Student Contacts, Alerts & Restrictions:  
Parents/Guardians—please make any alterations needed to the printout sent home in your pack, return as soon 
as possible. Even if there are no changes please initial the sheet and return to the Office. 
 

Alternate Families: A friendly reminder to alternate families (parents whose child does not live with them full 
time) to update your details at the office.  We want to ensure that you continue to receive your child’s reports, and 
that your details are correct, should we need to contact you. 
 

Education Maintenance Allowance: Please see attached notice within this newsletter.   
 

Newsletter: ‘Greythorn Reading’ The Greythorn Primary School Newsletter is published online on our website 
every Wednesday. The newsletter is accessible by opening the Greythorn Primary School website and clicking on 
the Newsletter tab.  
 

Go to: www.greythornps.vic.edu.au; or Google the school name. We encourage families to access this online eve-
ry Wednesday. There is also a link that you can set up to have weekly reminders sent to you via email to alert 
you that the newsletter has arrived. Here’s what you need to do -  

· Log into the school’s website (see above address)  

· Click on the “Newsletter‟ tab  

· Click on the  “subscribe here” tab 

· Enter your details. 
 

Each week we will also print a hard copy of the newsletter which will be displayed on the noticeboard at the Of-
fice.  Please Note: no hard copies of the newsletter are distributed to students unless requested in writing. 

Medical Matters 

Dear Parents 
 

This is to inform you that there are a number of students throughout the school with Anaphylaxis and food aller-
gies, namely nuts, dairy, egg and fish. 
 

Students who are allergic to nuts or nut products, dairy, egg and fish can have a life threatening reaction 
(Anaphylaxis) by ingesting or coming into contact with these products.  
 

At Greythorn we try to reduce the risks by asking for your support in a number of ways. Firstly we ask that you do 
not provide your child with peanut butter or Nutella sandwiches or snacks with nut products in them. We also re-
quest that you contact your child’s class teacher should you wish to bring in birthday treats or cakes for your 
child’s class. 
 

Parents of students with Anaphylaxis are asked to provide their students with their own special treats to have 
when celebrating a special occasion. All students are asked not to share food and to only eat food that their family 
has prepared for them. 
 

Our school is ‘allergy aware’ and by reducing the risks and developing the strategies suggested by Allergy and 
Anaphylaxis Australia as outlined in our school Anaphylaxis Policy, we aim to educate all students about caring 
for themselves and others. 

http://www.greythornps.vic.edu.au


Friday 6 February  Interschool Sport vs St Bedes (away) 

Friday 6 February  School Banking today 

Wednesday 11 February  GPS Swimming Carnival 

Monday 16 February  District Swimming 

Tuesday 17 February  Year 3 to Western Treatment Plant (Werribee) 9am-2.30pm 

Tuesday 17 February  School Council Meeting at 7.30pm in the staffroom 

Friday 20 February  Interschool Sport vs Boroondara Park (home) 

Friday 20 February  Year 4 to Western Treatment Plant (Werribee) 9am-2.30pm 

Tuesday 24 February  Year 5 school visit - ”The Drama Toolbox” 

Wednesday 25 February  Year 5 Graffiti Education Program 

Thursday 26 February  School Photos 

Friday 27 February  Interschool Sport vs Balwyn North (away) 

Monday 2 March  Year 3 swimming commences (concludes 13th March) 

Monday 9 March  LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - School closed  

Tuesday 10 March  Year 6 Camp (students return Friday 13 March) 

Saturday 14 March  Term One Working Bee 

Wednesday 18 March  Year 3 to Carey Sports 8.50-9.40am 

Thursday 19 March  Year 4 Carey Sports 10.40-11.50am 

Friday 27 March  Term One finishes 

Thursday 25 June  Curriculum Day - Reporting to Parents 

   

http://www.esmart.org.au/Pages/default.aspx


Senior Choir 
Auditions for our Senior Choir are almost complete and rehearsals will begin next week on Wednesday afternoons 
in school time.  If you are in Years 5 and 6 and haven’t yet had an audition and would like one, please come and 
see me to make a time. 
 
Senior Choir Accompanist 
The Senior Choir require an accompanist for some performances and rehearsals throughout the year.  If you 
would like to help out in this role or would like to find out more about what it involves, please come and see me in 
the Hall or leave a message at the Office. 
 
Junior Choir  
The Year 4 Junior Choir for all students in Year 4, will rehearse in school time on Tuesday afternoons in Terms 1 
and 3 beginning next week.  Year 3 Junior Choir for all students in Year 3, will rehearse in Terms 2 and 4. 
 
The Gypsies 2015 
The Gypsies will have a new conductor this year.  We are in the process of sorting out the details and will let you 
know when rehearsals will begin for 2015.  The Gypsies is our school orchestra and is open to anyone who has 
some experience playing an orchestral instrument.  Please see me if you have any queries.  Thanks. 
 
Joy Odou 
Music Teacher 

Music News 

FRENCH CLUB ELECTIONS - Years 3, 4 and 5 
 
Next Tuesday, 10

th
 February, we will be holding the Annual Elections for French Club Reps in Years 3, 4 and 5. 

Any Year 6’s who can come and help me run this would be extremely welcome. 
 
This is how it works: Any Year 3, 4 or 5 student who'd like to represent their year level and serve on the French 
Club Committee, simply comes along at 1.00pm to the French Room. You will stand in a row and say your name 
and, in one or two sentences, tell us what you think you could offer in the way of ideas /organisation etc to be the 
BEST Rep for your Year level. Simple as that! You can write it down and read it or do it off by heart, whatever 
works best for you. 
 
See you next Tuesday, promptly at 1.00pm. 
 
Mme. Holt 

French News 

Swimming Trials – Wednesday 11
th

 February 
 
The Greythorn Primary School Swimming Trials will be held at the Boroondara Sports Complex on Wednesday 
11

th
 February from 10:00am-12:30pm.  Notices and permission forms for this event have been sent home to all 

students in Years 3-6 however participation in this event is an optional part of the 3-6 Physical Education program. 
 
This event will serve as a selection trial for our District Sports Competition.  Therefore, it is important that all par-
ticipants can competently and continuously swim 50 metres.  The freestyle, backstroke, breaststroke and butterfly 
events will all be 50 metres and participants can choose to go in one or more events if they prefer.  If your child 
would like to take part in these trials, please ensure the permission form and payment ($8) are returned to your 
child’s classroom teacher ASAP.  
 
I would greatly appreciate the assistance of parents on the day. If you are able to help, please indicate your avail-
ability on the bottom of the form.    
 
Thank you, 
 
Daniel Zito — PE/Sport Coordinator  

 
 

Sports News 



Canteen Bites 

Our Canteen operates everyday and provides students with a range of meals, drinks and snack food.   Hot food 
is available all year round and a price list can be found at the office or on the website.   
 
If ordering your child's lunch please use a paper bag labelled as follows: 
 
Student’s Name: 
Grade: 
Lunch Order: [List itemised prices] 
Amount enclosed: $  

Volunteers are always required and your help is appreciated. Please complete the attached Canteeen Volunteers 
form if you are interested or contact Lynne in the Canteen. 

School Banking 

Don’t forget School Banking is this Friday.  Welcome to all our Prep and new bankers!  Please contact me if you 
have any queries. 
 

Kirrily Turnbull  
School Banking Co-ordinator 
(johnkirrily@yahoo.co.uk)  
 













Families from St Bridget’s Church, whose children attend State schools are invited to enrol their children for 

the parish’s religious education program that will commence in first term on Tuesday February 24, 2015 
 

The program provides general religious instruction and also prepares children for the Sacraments. 
 

Children will commence preparation for the Sacraments in term one. Classes will be held at St Bridget’s on 

Tuesday afternoons between 4pm – 4.45pm. 
 

Parish priest Fr Dennis Rochford will meet the parents on the enrolment date:  Tuesday February 17 at 7pm in 

the narthex of St Bridget’s Church, 48 Sweyn Street, North Balwyn 
 

Enrolment forms are available on the parish website and in the church narthex. 
 

Contact Edgar D’Souza on dsouzaek@gmail.com or 0412 183 141 for further information. 

Balwyn High School Select Entry Accelerated Learning 
(SEAL) Program 2016 
 

Applications are now open for entry into the Balwyn High School Selected Entry Accelerated 
Learning (SEAL) program at Year 7 in 2016. Applications close Friday April 10, 2015. 
 
Balwyn High School is proud to offer an accredited SEAL program, providing opportunities 
for gifted and talented students to be more deeply challenged in their education through 
curriculum acceleration in their year 7 year. Applications are open to all students who would 
benefit from joining such a program. Admission to the program requires successful comple-
tion of an entrance exam run through Edutest and interview process at the school. 
 
For more information about the program, or to apply directly for the Balwyn High School 
SEAL program in 2016, please visit the school’s website at www.balwynhs.vic.edu.au.  
 

mailto:dsouzaek@gmail.com
http://www.balwynhs.vic.edu.au

